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OPEN LETTER FROM THE NATIONAL CHATRMAN

T would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who has helped make
possible the formation of the new Professional Group on Radio Frequency Inter-
ference. T would like to speciglly thank the other members of the Administrative
Cormittee who have given their time and effort in getting the group organized,

Ve, Cumming and Mrs., Duffy of IRE Headquarters for their assistance and kind co-
‘operation, Messrs. C. Engleman and J. W. Worthington for their helpful advice and
encouragement and all the people who have offered their services and support
{material and moral) to get the group organized. Also, last bt not least, to
the four gentlemen who discussed the possibilities of forming an RFT organization
that morning of February 27, 1957 which gave my colleague, Mr. M. Kant and myself
enough stimlation to undertake the task of doing something about starting an
organization, for without this spark of enthusiasm we would probably still be
talkding about an RFI group instead of having one.

The last statement needs an explanation which can best be giwven by a short
history of our efforts to organize the group. AL the Second Conference on RFY
Rednction condutrbed by Wlﬁ% there was talk of

3 for people I Fhis thought was printed
in a paper devoted t¢o RFI called "guasies and Peaks' published by the Interfer-
ence Testing and Research Labs. of Boston, Massachusetts. In essence the state~
ment asked people interested in forming an RFI organization to cemtact Mr. Kant,
Evidently people then were only interested in talking. Only three replies were
received and nothing resulted.

At the luncheon on February 27, 1957 at the Third Conference on RFI Reduc=~
tion conducted by the Armour Research Foundation, Mr. Fred Nichgls, then Vice-"
Chairman of the Radio Interference Technical Committee, an RFT group organized
in the Los Angeles area, was to deliver an after=luncheon speech gbout his group.
Tn the early hours of the morning of February 27, 1957, before this speech was
given, six men discussed the idea of forming an organization for people interested
in RFI. These men were Messrs. A. Zimbalatbi, J. Lucyk, A. Ruzgis, S. Nellis,

M. EKant and myself. It was decided that we would ask Mr. Nichols to give a plug
for a proposed group in the New York Area, which he did in his speech. This was
followed up in a few weeks by a letter to 2 number of people in the Wew York .
Area inviting them to attend a meeting to discuss the formation of an organization
for people interested in RFI. This meeting was well attended and after a dis-
cussion of either affiligbing with the IRE or forming an independent group similiar
to the RITC, it was voted that steps be taken to petition the IRE for the estab-
lishment, of = Professional Group on RFI. The petitions were prepared, clrenlated
‘and submitted to the IRE which approved the formation of the grounp on October 1C,

1957.
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I cannot help feeling satisfied ab the way things have turned out even
though the hardest job is still ahead. The success of this group like any other
organization depends upon its members and T am personally asking all members to
pitch in and lend a hand. I am sure that you will., I know a lot of people in
the RFI field and I'm positive that they realize the benefits that can be had
from this growp and won't let it fail from lack of effort.

: Your Administrative Committee is already plamming activities for the coming
year. These include a symposium, publication of a Transaction, sponsoring
sesgions at the National TRE Convention in March 1958 and others. As T said

before, the success of these activities will depend on you, please support them.

Harold Schwenk
__Chairman, PGRFI

FIRST MEETING OF THE ADMINYSTRATIVE COMMITTER

The first meeting of the Administrative Committee of the PGRFT was held on
Wednesday evening, November 20, 1957 at Asbury Park, New Jersey during the
Signsl Corps Symposium on Electromagnetic Interference. The mimutes of this
meeting are included at the end of this newsletter so that only the highlights
of the meeting will be covered here.

(a) Election of Officers:

The following were elected as officers of the PGRFI:

Harold S8chwenk {Sperry Gyroscope Co.) Chairman
ILeonard Milton (Filtron Co.) Vies=Chairman
Albert Kall (Ark Engineering Co.) Secretary
James McNaul (USA Signal Eng. Labs.) Treagurer

The members of the Administrative Commitiee are:

One Year Term Two Year Term Thrae Year Term
R. Fairweather 8. Burruano W. Crichlow

L. Milton J. McNaul Z. Grobowskl

B. Schenker A. Kall M. Kant

H. Schwenk W. Pakala R. Showers

(b) Assessment:
The Administrative Committee authorized an assessment of $2.00 to be charged

to members of the Group. These funds will be used to pay for the publication of
the Group TRANSACTIONS and Newsletters and for other Group functions.

(c) Preparation of Group Constitutions

A committee consisting of M. Kant, 1. Milton, J. McNaul and R. Fairweather
was appointed to prepare a draft of a Comstitution for the Group for submission
to the full Administrative Committee and then for approval by the IRE,




Notes Although the Constitution has not been prepared; it will probably
include the following Standing Committees:

Membership Committee

Meetings Committee

Sectional Activities Committee
Constitution and By~Laws Committee
Pgper Study and Procurenent Commlttee
Publications Committee

Awards Committee

Liaison Committee

Members of the Group wishing te serve on any of these Committees shounld so notify
the Chairman (H. Schwenk) as soon as possible.

PGRFT TO SPONSOR SESSTONS AT THE IRE NATIONAY, CONVENTION

Although approved only last Octeber, the POGRFY is participating in the IRE
National Convention to the extend of sponsoring one session by itself and jointly
sponsoring another session together with the Professional Group on Military Elec-
tronics and the Professional Group on Commnicabions Systems. The PGRFI session
is tentatively scheduled for Monday afternocon, March 2, 1958 and the joint
session for Thursday morning, March 27, 1958. The PGRFI session will present
papers dealing with various aspects of the inberference problem while the joint
segsion will feature papers on interference effects on Commnications and Military
Electronic Systems. If you will be in New York for the Convention, don't miss
these sessions. If yom cantt make it, this is 2 reminder that a copy of the IRE
National Convention Record Volume containing these papers will be sent to all paid
up members of the PGRFI. The participation of the PORFI is due to generousity of
‘the representatives of the obher professional groups on the Technical Papers Com-
mittee of the IRE convention in referring papers on various aspects of interfer-
ence to this group.. Since the PGRFI did not exist at the fime the call for papers
went out, avthors could not indicate it as the proper group to present the papers.

1958 PGRFT NATICNAL SYMPOSIUM

One of the main functioms of a Professional Group is to sponsor a national
symposium. In the past the Armour Research Foundatior has held three conferences
or Radio Interference Control and the U.S. Army Signal Engineering Laboratories
has recently sponsored a Symposlum onh Electromagnetic Inbterference. We are all
grateful to these orpganigations for furthering the work of radio interference
control, but believe that now that a professional group has been formed for this
purpose, it should be the proper organization to sponsor a national symposium.
Therefore, the Administrative Committee has tentatively decided to sponsor a
symposium either alone or jointly with other groups or organizatioms in the fall
or winter of 1958, if arTangements still can bé made at This TImE. We hope Ghat

this advance notice will prompt potentizl authors to start preparing papers for
this symposium.
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IOCAL CHAPTERS

Mr. Z. Grobowski has indicated an interest in forming a Chapter of the
PGRFI in the Washington Area. Anyone else interested in assisting in starting
this chapter shouvld contact:

Mr. CGrobowskl

Jansky & Bailey, Inc.

1339 Wisconsin Avenue, N.W.
Washington ¥, D. C.

Anyone else interested in forming a local chapter of the PGRFI should con-

tact the Chairman for a Iist of menbers in their area and the procedure to be
followed in starting a local chapber.,

PAPERS WANTED FOR PUBLICATION IN GROUP TRANSACTIONS

In order to be able to publish a group TRANSACTIONS, techmnicesl papers on
the varicus aspects of Radio Frequency Interference are required. Therefore,
until an Editor of the TRANSACTIONS is appointed, authors having papers should
send theilr mamgeripts tos

Mr. H. Schwenk, PGRFI Chairman
Sperry Gyroscope Company

¥Mail Station I-37

Great Weck, L. I., Wew York

Submission of three copies of mamuscripts, including figures, will expedite
the review.

M. Kanb
Newsletter Editor

(Attached are Mimites of November 20, 1957)
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A meeting of the Administrative Committee of the newly formed IRE
Professional Group on Radio Frequency Interference {PGRFI) was held on
November 20, 1957 in Hunt Suite A" of the Berkeley-Carteret Hotel, Asbury Park,
New Jersey. This meeting was called by acting commititee chairmam Harold Schwenk
by letter of October 2lst addressed to the committee members. The oceasion
chosen for the meeting was the U. S. Army Signal Engineering lLaboratordes?
Symposium on Electromsgnetic Inbterference which was held at the Berkeley-Carteret
Hotel on November 19~21, 1957,

Mr. Kall was designated secretary pro tem by Mr. Schwernk, to take the
minmetes of this present meeting.

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by acting chairman Schwenk.
In attendance were the following Administrative Commitiee menmbers:

lwyear term members: R. W. Fairweabher, I.. Milton, B. Schenker, H, Schwenk.
2-year f{erm members: ILt. J. P. McNaul, A. R. Kall, W. E. Pakala.
3eyear term memberss W. Crichlow, Z. V. Grobouski, M. Kant, Dr. R. M. Showers.

The sbove 12 committee members are ldentified in the mimutes of the May 2,
1957 meeting held at IRE Headgquarters, New York City.

The following visitors wewe also present:
Rexford Daniels: Interference Testing and Research Laboratory.
C. L. Engleman: Past Chairman of Professionzl Group on Military Electronices.
€. Pearlston: Filtron Company (representing S. Burruano).
J. W. Worthington: Chairman of Professional Group on Commmnications Systems.

1. Election of_? Commaittee Offieers

The first order of business was amnounced by Mr. Schwenk: election of
cormittee officers. He said that Mrs, G. B. Duffy {Assistant to Mr. L. G.
Cumming, Technical Secretary of the IRE) had observed that if officers are
elected on a temporary basis now and new elections are held again next year to
coincide with the terms of the Administrative Committee appointees, the brezk
in continuity would be undesirable.

There was then some discussion on this point. Mr. Grobewski noted from
the Professional Groups Manual that the chairmen and vice chairman of & pro-
fessiopal group must be on the Administrative Committee. Mr, Schenker proposed
that the formal term of office of committee officers start with next July lst
(1958). Mr. Engleman said that if we followed the procedure successfully
sdopted by his own professional group, our first term of office will run from
now to July 1959.




Mr. Milton then moved: That the term of Administrative Committee officers
to be elected tonight extend f¥om Tonight to July 1Y59 for the entire sIate; —
that the terms of Administrative Committee members run the sams way (first year
to July 1959), and that all sucoeeding terms run from July to July thenceforths
all in accordance with the recommendation of our temporary chairman, in turn
based on views of the IRE headqueriters. Mr. Grobowski seconded. Passed
unanimously.

The floor was then openced for nominations.

Chairman: Mr. Milton nominated Mr. Schwenk. Nr. Kall seconded.
Dr. Showers moved that nominations be closed; Mr. Pskala seconded, Dr. Showers
suggested that the acting secretary cast a unanimous ballet, in accordance with
formal parliamentary procedure where a single nomination is made. Therefore,
Mr. Schwenk was elected unanimously. '

. Vice-~Chairman: Mr. Kant nominated Mr. Milton. Dr. Showers nominated
Mr. Grobowski. Mr. Kant moved that nominations be closed. Lt. McNszl seconded.
Mr. Milton and Mr. Grobowslki then left the room while a closed paper ballot was
held. Result: For Mr. Milion, 7. For Mr. Grobowski, 2.

Secretary: Dr. Showers nominated Mr. Kall., Mr. Milton moved that nomina-
tions closed. Mr. Kant seconded. The acting secrebary was instructed to
cast a tnanimous ballot.

Treasurer: Mr. Milton nominated Lt, Mcllaml. Mr. Pakala moved that the
nominations closed. Mr. Kall seconded, and the acting secretary was instruce
ted to cast 2 unanimous ballot.

The results of the election thus stand as follows:

Chairmans Harold R. Schwenk
Vice-Chairmsn: ITeonard Milton
Secretary: Albert R. Kall
Treasurers It. J. P. McNaul

2. Revislon of Scope

Chairman Schwenk then brought wp this next items the re-writing of our
scope in accordance with recommendations by Dr. Baker (Chairman, IRE Professional
Group Cormittee). Dr. Baker had written to Mr. Schwenk stating an objeection to
the inclusion of ®spectrum uwtilizabtion™ in our scope, because this field is the
primary responsibility of the FCC. The following comments were offered by the
nenbers . : '

Mr. Schwenk suggested that Lt. McNaul (whose work involves spectrum
vtilization) write to Dr. Baker. Mr. Schenker suggested that we leave out para-
graph 2 of ocur scope (which conbains the controversial item, specbtrum utiliza-
tion). Mr. Grobowskl, on the other hand, urged that paragraph 2 be retained.
Mr. Pgkala offered his own a2liernate suggested scope to take the place of ocur
entire scopes




"Methods of measurement and control of radio noise, its origins,
classification and its effect on commnications, and other electronic
devices or systems. Cooperatiorn en technical problems with other Pro=-
fessional groups, commitiees, goveroment agencies, and other organi=-
zations active on radic noise problems of interest in their special
field.®

Lt. MoNaul said this substitute should not be adopted. Mr. Kall urged
That we must not at this late date attempt to change our original scope com-
pletely, which had been lsboriously arrived at by careful steps at the meeting
at IRE Headquarters. Referring to the mimmtes of that earlier meeting,

Mr. Kall also observed that ®“spectrom ubtilization®™ had been substituted for
the original term "frequency allocation®. There was more discussion on this
point, and then Dr. Showers said that he had written to Mr. Cumming (IRE
Technical Secretary) who spoke to Dr. Baker on this peoint: Dr. Baker said
that our scope is too big. We may be able to make spectrum utilization less
inclusive by specifically excluding the area of allecation of frequency. To
this Lt. McNaul agreed, adding that it might be well for us simply to write
Dr. Baker, showing him ocur feelings in this matier.

Dr. Showers then. moved that Chalrmen Schwenk write Dr. Baker, explaining
the background for the items of owr scope and how the present version of ocur
scope was established. Lt. McNaul seconded. (This motion will be reviewed
below).

Furbher discussions

Mr. Worthington, in a brief note, said he had originally thought radio
interference should be covered by other professional groups now in existence.
Since the majority approve formation of our new group (PGRFI), of course the
group should come into existence, but then our present scope is too inclusive.
Mr. Schwenk, confirming the need for a separate group, replied that in industry
radio interference work is carried on by separate groups. Mr. Engleman observed
that his Professional Group on Military Electronics covers many fields of over-
lap. He also urged a simple scope. Mr. Pakala then defended his alternate
(simplified) scope, presented above: if we adopt a scope like his, which is not
restrictive in original form, we can include other areas later. Dr. Showers
defended a detalled scope. Mr. Kant urged retention of the present scope.

Mr. Milton said that when we wrote it we thought of 211 the separate areas we
were working in (one man on susceptibility, one on measurements, ete.), and we
intentionally wanted to attract a wide number of people.

Lt. McNanl called for a vete on Dr. Showers? motion.

Mr. Pakala asked this: if Dr. Baker agrees with our present scope wersion,
does this mean that we, the entire commitiee, are in agreement? Mr. Milton
replied that this present group came up with this scope, it was presented to the
IRE, and was approved by Dr. Baker except for one point (the one under discussion).
Mr, Paksla then withdrew his counter-scope.




Mr. Grobowski suggested that we have an alternate in case Dr. Baker
rejechbg. Lb. McNaul urged firmmess, thal we not hedge on this point: if we
are satisfied with our scope as written, let's go ahead; if Dr. Baker dis-
agrees, he will come back with his own alternative. Li. McHaul then offered an
amendment {in the form of a mobtion) to the mobion on the fleor: specifically
to exclude any prior albernstive in Mr. Schwenkts letter. Mr. Kall seconded
Lt. McNaul's amending motion. Dr. Showers, commenting on this amendment to his
original motion, said that we may be too severe in this: it may be bebter to
let Mr. Schwenk use his good Judgment, withoub prior injunction.

Mr, Grobowski commsnied that Dr. Baker undoubtedly had read our original
gcope carefully and probably has a valid obJjection. Mr. Kaut also spoke out
against Lt. McNaults amending motion. Further comment by Iit. McNaul and
Mr, Milton. Then the second (amending) motion was put to a vobte and defeated
5 to b, Dr. Showers! original mobion was passed, unanimous.

3s Drafting of Conétitution

Mr. Eant moved that the Chairwan appoint a commitiee to draft our constitu-
tion and bylaws. Dr. Showers seconded. Discussions Lb. McNaul said that the
Chairman should circulate a draft to the other members by mail before the next
meeting.

Mr. Worthington: His wvehicular communications proup recently revised
their constitution and bylaws. Mr. Milton gave a copy of these doouments to
the Chalrman.

Mr. Engleman (past chairman of Professional Group on Military Electronics)
related how his own group had gone through the procsss of drafting a constitu-
tion and bylaws.

Mr. Kant's mobtion was then voted: passed, unanimousiy.

Mr. Schwenk asked for volunteers for the comstitution-drafting commitbee.
The following names came forward: Messrs. Kanbt, MeNaul, Milton, and Fairweather.
No chairmen was appointed.

There was some general discussion on committee appointments.
L. Financial

The Chairman then brought up the subject of raizing money to finance publi-
cation of onr TRANSACTIONS. He proposed an initial $2 assessment.

Mr. Milton moved that a $2 fee be made our regular ammual amournt.
Dr. Showers seconded, but objected to advance assessment. Mr. Schwenk reminded
the members that Mrs. Duffy, at the TRE Headquarbers meeting, had said that
money could be raised by any suitable means we choose. Mr. Pakala said that the
constitution (which would presumably include items such as dues) showld be
drafted first. Mr. Engleman said that the matter of finamcss wiil be in our
congtitution anyway, and we might as well amticipate it now. The IRE Headquarters
will bill the members of the PGRFT lmmediately. Mr. Milbon's mobtion wazs then
voted: passed, unanimously.




5.  Obher Tiems

Mr. Milton suggested that the Chairman appoint key men to publicize our
new professional group in different companies. Mr. Engleman suggested that
this activity were better left to the membership committee.

Dr. Showers then suggested that we discuss, now, what our immediate and
long-range activities sghall be- in other words, now that we are a professional
group, what are we going to do?

Chairman Schwenk brought up the subject of the mext IRE convention (March
1958) and said that he had received a letter notifying him that the 1958 IRE
convention meeting will be held st IRE Headgquarters November 22 (2 days from
tonight). Be asked for volunteers to attend on our behalf: ILt. McNaul volun-
teered.

Mr. Milion urged that our TRANSACTIONS have as many papers as possible.
Lt. MeNaul said that he has many papers he received for this present Symposium
which he could burn over to us. As an incidentizal polnt, he mentioned that the
Symposium next year may be our responsibility. Asked whether the Signal Corps:
would sponsor another Armour Research Foundation Symposium next February-March,
McNaul replied that that date was too close to this present Symposium, and was
therefore definitely oubt. The Signal Corps may sponsor a Symposium in
February 1959. - Dr. Showers said that if we are to hold a Symposium some time
a year from now, we must get started on it now. Mr. Engleman suggested that
the Chairman appoint & commitiee to handle separate functions attendant to 2
Symposiumes publicity, papers, etce.

Mr. Kall asked how these minmbtes should be distriltmted. It was decided
that a copy be sent to all members of the Committee here and to the IRE Head-
quarters.

7 Mr. Xant said that a newsletter should be sent discuss:mg what h@
Lplace in our Professional Group.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 P.M.
Respectfully submitied by

Albert R. ¥all
Secretary, IRE~PGRFT

Minutes Issueds
December 21, 1957






